
GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP 

REGULAR TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 

March 15, 2016 

 

A meeting of the Grand Rapids Charter Township Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor 

Michael DeVries.  The meeting was held in the Township Hall.  The following were present: Supervisor 

Michael DeVries, Clerk Edward Robinette, Treasurer David Van Dyke, and Trustees Rusty Merchant, 

David Pierangeli, and Lee Van Popering.  Trustee Robert Roth was absent.  There was one person in the 

audience. 

 

1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. 

 

2. BRIEF PUBLIC COMMENT.   There were none. 

 

Supervisor DeVries asked the board to amend the Bills to be paid to consider an invoice for 

bridge parts for the Crahen Valley Park bridge project in the amount of $1080.00 and to correct 

the total for Election Inspector Pay from $9594.00 to $9850.25.  There was no objection. 

 

   

3. APPROVE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING OF 

MARCH 1, 2016. 

 

 Rusty Merchant, seconded by David Pierangeli, moved approval of the minutes as presented.  

The motion passed unanimously. 

 

4. CONSIDER BILLS TO BE PAID. 

 

 Rusty Merchant, seconded by Lee Van Popering, moved payment of the bills as amended.   The 

motion passed unanimously. 

 

5. SUMMARY REPORT OF CAPITAL PROJECTS. 

  

 Supervisor DeVries presented the Capital Projects Summary, detailing the plans for Crahen 

Valley Park, the trail network, and road projects for the coming year. 

  

6. MARCH 8, 2016 ELECTION REPORT. 

 

 Clerk Robinette presented reports providing the results of the March 8 election and recounted the 

events of the day. 

 

7. BOARD COMMENTS.  There were none. 

 

8. PUBLIC COMMENTS.  There were none. 

 

9. ADJOURNMENT.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm. 

 

 

 

 

Edward J. Robinette, Clerk 

GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP 


